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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
July 31, 2014
3:00p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania (Chair), Marcella Lowe, Keith Johnson, Danny Becton Diane Brown, Patricia Schorr
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research
The meeting was called to order at 3:40 p.m. by Chairwoman Anania and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.
#748 – Quarterly Budget Summary
Chairwoman Anania said that Commissioner John Campbell has reviewed the audit but can’t attend the Audit Committee meeting;  he will make his report at the full commission meeting.
#752 – Mayor’s Travel Expenses
This audit was performed as a follow-up to Audit #732 on use of the City’s purchasing cards, some of which were used for mayoral travel purposes. Audit #752 identified several issues: insufficient documentation of expenses; travel did not always use the most economical method; airline trips rescheduled, incurring ticket change fees; documentation missing signatures; non-City entities paying for mayoral travel; improper pre-approval; forms not filed timely. It appeared that the volume of travel in the Brown administration is substantially greater than in the Peyton administration that preceded it.

The committee will recommend to the full commission that a recommendation be made that the Ordinance Code and administrative travel policies be followed rigorously, and that the commission accept the audit with reservations and recommend follow-up by the Council Auditor in January 2015 to determine if improvements and corrections are being made.

#751 – Rescue Division Billing and Inventory Audit
Commissioner Brown reported that the audit referenced a similar audit performed in 1999 and noted that improvements recommended at that time appear not to have been implemented. The audit identified insufficiencies in the standard operating procedures (SOPs) for handling and tracking of drugs for EMS units; lack of proper inventory control over drugs; and $107,000 of unbilled rescue services due to faulty paperwork completion.
The committee asked staff to invite a representative of the Fire and Rescue Department to attend the Audit Committee’s September meeting to discuss the findings. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:58 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted 8.29.14
9:00 a.m.
PAGE  
2

